CITY OF FORT BRAGG

Incorporated August 5, 1889
416 N. Franklin Street, Fort Bragg, CA 95437

Phone: (707) 961-2823 Fax: (707) 961-2802
Www.FortBragg.com

ERTIFICATE OF COMPLETION

All items of work and the provisions of the contract executed with Akeff
Construction Services, Inc. for labor, materials, equipment, and supervision for the
Coastal Trail Phase Il Project, as shown in the Plans and Specifications for the Coastal
Trail Phase Il Project, City Project #2017-09 dated May, 2017, have been completed.

This project as described above was awarded by the Fort Bragg City Council by
resolution at their meeting of July 10, 2017.

It is recommended that the completed project be accepted by the City Council.
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Tom Varga 7~
Public Works Director

DATED: 4/4 ,2018.
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Ms. Marie Jones

City of Fort Bragg
416 N. Franklin Street
Fort Bragg, CA 95437

Subject: Letter of Completion for the Coastal Trail Phase 2
Dear Ms. Jones:

As the Engineer of Record for the project, | am submitting this Letter of Completion for your records. On
January 5, 2018 | inspected the completed project with you, Tom Varga and Jeff Green of Akeff
Construction. At that time, we found the project to be substantially complete and in accordance with
the project plans and specifications with the exception of the bathroom and plaza and several minor
punch list items. These remaining items have since been completed, visually inspected by our inspector
and the City independently, and found to be complete.

During the course of construction, SHN had an inspector at the project site, acting on the behalf of the
City, to insure all grading, drainage, and site development activities were completed in accordance with
the plans. Also, as the Engineer of Record, | regularly visited the site and met with the contractor to
confirm that the project was constructed to the specifications on the plans. | have submitted our daily
inspection logs for your records. Our inspector performed compaction tests and materials testing on the
base rock and concrete used throughout the project. A binder with all of our materials testing results
has been delivered to the City.

As part of our roles as Project Inspector and Resident Engineer we have performed the required
documentation in accordance with labor compliance procedures, including contractor workforce
Employee Interviews. These records have also been submitted to the City for your use.

As the QSP SWPPP inspector, we have also submitted our SWPPP inspections for your records and
project close-out. Should you need additional assistance during SWPPP CGP close out | am available to
provide any support required.

Thank you for the opportunity to be of service. Please feel free to call me at 707-459-4518 if you have
any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,

SHN Consulting Engineers & Geologists, Inc.
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Jason Island, PE
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